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tracing is so important, but also 
because school faculty have 
important responsibilities to their 
students. They should not be 
spending significant time doing 
work the DOH is currently unable 
to do.

Tasking some within the Hawaii 
National Guard to do this work 
at our schools would both free 
up faculty so they can focus on 
their primary responsibility to 
our keiki, while also ensuring the 
necessary contact tracing is being 
done teachers, staff, students, 
and parents know better how the 
disease is being spread.

I hope the Governor will 
take my request to heart and 
implement this necessary effort in 
our schools.

With Aloha,
Matt LoPresti

Our Schools Need Help 
with Contact Tracing

DISTRICT 41 NEWSLETTER  -  September 2021

Cases of the COVID-19 Delta 
variant continue to rise across 
the state, but on O‘ahu, ‘Ewa 
Beach continues to among the 
communities with the highest 
number of cases.

We’re beginning to see this 
trend in our schools, as well. 
Campbell High School, being the 
largest high school in Hawaii, is 
also experiencing the highest 
number of positive cases.

I’ve heard recently from some 
faculty that school staff is having 
to conduct their own contact 
tracing programs because the 
State Department of Health (DOH) 
doesn’t have enough people doing 
this important work.

With this in mind, I have sent a 
letter to Governor Ige urging him 
to tap some of the Hawaii National 
Guard to assist with contact tracing 
in our schools.

This is much needed. Not 
only because the work of contact 

Hawai‘i State Capitol, Room 333
415 S. Beretania St.
Honolulu, HI 96813

Phone: (808) 586-6080
Email: replopresti@capitol.hawaii.gov
http://capitol.hawaii.gov

Kumu Kahua Theather 
51st Season

#HaoleBoyfriend
Running Sept. 2-19

The Kahsa of Kaimuki
Running Oct. 28 - Nov. 14

The Conversion of Ka’ahumanu
Running Jan. 20 - Feb. 20 (2022)

Who You Again?
Running Mar. 24 - Apr. 24 (2022)

Blue
Running May 26 - Jun. 26 (2022)

Kumu Kahua Theater is a wonderful 
artistic resource for our island. Subsidized 
by patrions and community non-profits, 
they offer local stories told by local people 
at very low cost to the audience. Tickets 
prices start as low as just $1; the theater 
asks you to pay what you can.

Find out more and purchase tickets here:
https://www.kumukahua.org /51st-
season
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Find a 
Vaccination Site 

Near You

Representing the ‘Ewa community 
for House District 41 is truly an honor. 
Though the 2021 legislative session 
was a challenging one, the work of 
representing you is never finished.

With this in mind, I want to take this 
opportunity to invite you all to contact 
my office with any ideas you have for 
introduction for the 2022 legislative 
session which begins next January. Sure, 
it seems like a long way off, but it will be 
upon us before we know it. It’s never 
too early begin thinking about my bill 
package and what is most needed for our 

community.
I can’t promise that every idea I receive 

will be drafted for a bill or be introduced 
for consideration by my colleagues. 
With a limit on the number of bills I can 
introduce in any given session, a certain 
amount of triage and prioritization must 
be weighed. As well as the potential for 
each bill’s success.

What I can promise is that I will 
review every suggestion and give them 
the attention they deserve. 

I hope you will contact my office with 
your ideas. I will look forward to reading 
them.

Don’t Be Shy!
replopresti@capitol.hawaii.gov 
OR (808) 586-6080

Share Your Bill Ideas For ‘Ewa Beach

Use the Center for Disease 
Control’s Vaccine Finder 
to find a location in your 

neighborhood: https://www.
oneoahu.org/find-vaccine

Read more about the vaccine 
and eligibility requirements: 
https://hawaiicovid19.com/

vaccine/

If you or someone you know 
needs to receive a COVID-19 
test, you can find a location 
here: https://health.hawaii.

gov/coronavirusdisease2019/
testing-locations/

Some examples include:
• New traffic signals
• Locations for crosswalks
• Loud mufflers
• Traffic safety
• Guidance for HOAs

When you contact my office, please include 
the following information:

• First & Last Name
• Residential Address
• Phone #
• Email Address
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On August 27, the Star-Advertiser 
reported that the Honolulu Department 
of Environmental Services (ENV) has 
narrowed is search for a new landfill to a 
handful of areas for which no mandated 
restrictions apply. Those restrictions 
include:

• Cannot be within a 1/2 mile of 
a residential community, any 
school, or any hospital

• Must be sufficiently distanced 
from any airport

• Cannot be in a conservation 
district

• Cannot be located in a tsunami 
evacuation zone

• Cannot be located on land which 
has been developed or which is 
planned for development

• Cannot be on federal lands
Having identified all those restricted 

lands, only those areas identified in 
white on the above map are suitable 
locations for the new landfill.

The landfill at Waimanalo Gulch is 
very near capacity and has been ordered 
closed by 2028. The City must identify a 
location for the new landfill by the end of 
next year.

The ‘Ewa community already has 
located within it the island’s largest 
wastewater treatment facility. Do we 
really want to be home to the new 
landfill as well?

As the map indicates, there are other, 
potentially more remote locations the 
City can choose as the new landfill’s 
home. While my office confirmed with 
EVN that no decisions have been made 
at this stage, beyond eliminating all the 
restricted land from consideration, it is 
important that ‘Ewa residents make their 

One of the potential sites 
identified is just north of the ‘Ewa 
Beach community.

City May Look to ‘Ewa for New Landfill Site

position know.
I am opposed to putting the new 

landfill in or near ‘Ewa and believe it 
makes more sense to choose a location 
closer to the North Shore.

I urge everyone to complete 
this resident survey: https://forms.
office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.
aspx?id=SYoRxe3EiEqqQpyNS-O1IzxHqPQ
XnvhHlHHLsh2vS7hUNDMyT1BISDZXOEh
YUFhXOUtZNDBOVUhYVC4u.

You can also find more information 
at at the EVN website (http://www.
honolulu.gov/opala/newlandfill.html) 
and you can email any questions, 
thoughts or concerns you have to 
newlandfill@honolulu.gov.

It is so important to make your voice 
heard on this issue that could directly 
impact our community.
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Earlier this year, I was fortunate to 
be present at the Hawaiian Humane 
Society’s groundbreaking ceremony for 
their brand new ‘Ewa campus.

Despite some attention this project 
has gotten in the Hawai‘i news media, 
many in our community are still unaware 
of the project. 

You can see the location for the 
campus in the aerial image on the next 
page. There is also a digital mock up of 
the campus layout. The new campus 
is being built on the parcel at the 
intersection of Old Fort Weaver Rd. and 
Fort Weaver Rd.

According to the Hawaiian Humane 
Society, mass grading of the site is 
underway and they expect the general 
contractor to begin construction in late 
October or early November. At that time, 
construction fencing will be erected 
around the site as well as increased 

construction activity.
Once the general contractor takes 

over and begins work, the Hawaiian 
Humane Society plans to install a 
construction camera so they can easily 
share the progress with the community.

The planned completion date for the 
new Ewa campus is around the end of 
2022 or in early 2023.

Included in the plans for the campus 
is a dog park, which our community is 
sorely lacking.

West O‘ahu pet owners are 
underserved in a variety of ways. Access 
to veterinary care is limited, which 
contributes to pet overpopulation, 
unnecessary suff ering of sick or injured 
animals and the outbreak of preventable 
illnesses. Having a campus closer to this 
population will improve access to care 
for animals where they live.

West O‘ahu is home to 32 percent of 
the island’s homeless population, and 
approximately 29 percent of unsheltered 
homeless individuals on O‘ahu report 
having at least one pet. Low income and 

I’ve been getting a lot of 
questions about the construction 
site, so I thought an update was 
in order.

Hawaiian Humane Society West O‘ahu Campus: 
Update

homeless pet owners face additional 
challenges in feeding, sterilizing and 
caring for their animal family members. 
The ‘Ewa campus will strive to keep 
these vulnerable families together.

I am so excited to finally have this 
facility available to our community and 
am looking foward to its grand opening. 
As the project moves along, I will do my 
best to keep our community updated on 
its progress.
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Earlier this month, I sent a letter to 
the City and State traffic divisions asking 
for updates on a a couple of previously 
requested improvements. That letter also 
included a number of requests for new 
improvements for the ‘Ewa community.

Though hope remains that the 
new rail system (once completed) will 
help alleviate rush hour traffic, it will 
do nothing for community traffic and 
nothing for pedestrian safety.

The first udpate request is for a raised 
crosswalk at the intersection of Keoneula 
Boulevard. and KaMakana Street. I have 
been told, and I hope the letter will 
confirm, that the administrative hurdles 
for this projet have been cleared and 
now we are waiting for construction to 
begin.

The second is for a traffic light at the 
intersection of Kapolei Parkway and 
Kuhiuka Street.

In addition to an update on these 
previously requested improvements, I 
asked for the following:

• A raised crosswalk or traffic light 
at the intersection of Kapolei 
Parkway and Kaimalie Street. 

This intersection needs some 
infrastructure for pedestrian 
safety, especially given its 
proximity to ‘Ewa Beach 
Elementary School.

• A crosswalk at the intersection 
of Kapolei Parkway and Ko‘ana 
Street. Pedestrians need a safe 
place to cross from the Parkside 
neighborhood to the Laulani 
Community Park.

• A study for a possible traffic light 
at the intersection of Geiger Road 
and KaMakana Street. A number 
of residents have expressed 
frustration with attempting a left 
turn onto Geiger Road.

• During peak travel times, there 
is a tremendous back up at 
the intersection at Franklin 
D. Roosevelt Avenue and Fort 
Barrette Road. In addition to 
traffic lights there, I believe 
the area would benefit from a 
widening of the road to allow for 
the creation of turning lanes, thus 
further alleviating traffic.

I was also recently informed that 
the request for a raised crosswalk at 
Keoneula Blvd. and Kamakana St. have 
been approved by the City. The project 

Our community continues to need 
more traffic lights and pedestrian 
safety measures.

Traffic Improvements for ‘Ewa

is now in the bidding stage and unless 
material shortages cause delays, it 
should be completed in approximately 
three months.

Finally, as you may recall, the 
Legislature in two prior sessions, 
appropriated $33 million for widening 
Fort Weaver Rd. and the installation of 
sidewalks. Both times these funds were 
appropriated, the State Department of 
Transportation refused to expend the 
moneys. Despite efforts to understand 
this, I have never received a full 
explanation. Included in my letter is a 
request for one.

All these improvements are 
important for the safety and vitality 
of our community and I will continue 
to work with the City and State 
administrations, as well as all the 
elected officials that represent the Ewa 
community. Weʻre in this together for 
you.
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Within just a couple of weeks of 
the 2020 Election, I was assigned an 
office, had staff lined up and was back 
at work for the people of this fine 
community.

In early December, I attended the 
Kapolei Chamber of Commerce “Year-
End Update and Talk Story” as an 
opportunity to listen to the concerns 
of local businesses, particularly in the 
midst of the COVID pandemic that 
has crippled our local economy.

I also attended a legislative 
briefing from the National Caucus 
of Environmental Legislators (NCEL) 
to hear about efforts to reduce 
wasteful packaging in consumer 
products. Along with other members 
of the 2021 Freshmen, I met with 
our Congressional Delegation and 
Governor Ige to talk about how our 
legislature can continue to work 
collaboratively on important issues 
affecting our state.

In addition, I have been fortunate 
to have opportunities to share 
my mana’o at various events. At 
Campbell High School in partnership 
with TeenBuilding USA, I spoke to 
Freshmen on “How to Sell Yourself 
During an Interview.” As both a parent 
and a teacher, I am always excited for 
the opportunity to speak to young 
people.

I was also honored to be invited 
to participate in an international 
forum speaking on the subject 
of “Advancing Human Rights and 
Religious Freedom.”

Ever mindful of issues impacting 
our community, my staff and I have 
been communicating with local 
law enforcement about addressing 
speeding and reckless driving in 
our neighborhoods. And I had the 
opportunity to talk with the outgoing 
Councilmembers Ron Menor and 
Kym Pine to offer my assistance to 

Happy to hit the ground running after the November 
Election.

“I’m thrilled to be back in the building 
working for Representative LoPresti, 
whom I have known for nearly a decade, 
as well as the residents of the Ewa 
community.”

Back at Work for the 
People of ‘Ewa Beach

Office Manager / 
Chief of Staff

With roughly 15 years of legislative 
experience, including six years working in the 
Governor’s Policy Office and a stint consulting 
for candidates and community organizations, 
Josh brings a wealth of knowledge and 
experience to my office. Josh is also the Chair 
of the Palolo #6 Neighborhood Board.

ensure any ongoing projects they 
had were carried on and to mahalo 
them for their years of service to our 
community.

This week I will be participating in 
a briefing by the United States Indo-
Pacific Command (USINDOPACOM) 
on the state of our military in Hawaii 
and across the Pacific region.

In a similar vein, I have also 
reached out to our newly elected 
Councilmembers Andria Tupola 
and Augie Tulba, as well as Mayor 
Blangiardi, to offer my congratulations 
and to talk story with them about 
important issues in our communities. 

When all our elected 
representatives work collaboratively, 
there is so much we can accomplish 
together. I look forward to doing just 
that in the year ahead.

Josh Frost, MPM

Hawaii LifeCredit
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MAIN TOPIC | by John Doe

Arem ipsum dolor sit 
amet proident dignis.

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet.31/09

Tempor incididunt ut labore et dolore magna 
aliqua. Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis nostrud 
exercitation ullamco laboris nisi ut aliquip ex 
ea commodo consequat. Duis aute irure dolor 
in reprehenderit in voluptate velit esse cillum 
dolore eu fugiat nulla pariatur. Excepteur 

sint occaecat cupidatat non proident, sunt in 
culpa qui officia deserunt mollit anim id est 
laborum. Donec elementum ligula eu sapien 
consequat eleifend. Donec nec dolor erat, 
condimentum sagittis sem. Praesent porttitor 
porttitor risus, dapibus rutrum ipsum gravida 
et. Integer lectus nisi, facilisis sit amet eleifend 
nec, pharetra ut augue. Integer quam nunc, 
consequat nec egestas ac, volutpat ac nisi. 
Sed consectetur dignissim dignissim. Donec 
pretium est sit amet ipsum fringilla feugiat. 
Aliquam erat volutpat. Maecenas scelerisqu. 
Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur 
adipisicing elit, sed do eiusmod tempor 
incididunt ut labore et dolore magna aliqua. 
Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis nostrud 
exercitation ullamco laboris nisi ut aliquip 
ex ea commodo consequat. Duis aute irure 
dolor in reprehenderit in voluptate velit esse 
cupidatat non proident, sunt in culpa qui 
officia deserunt mollit anim id. orem ipsum 
dolor sit amet, consectetur adipisicing elit, 
sed do eiusmod tempor incididuroident, 
sunt in culpa qui officia deserunt mollit anim 
id. orem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur 
adipisicing elit, sed do eiusmod tempor 
incididunt. icia deserunt mollit anim id. orem 
ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur adipisicing 
elit, sed do eiusmod tempor incididuroident, 
sunt in culpa qui officia deserunt mollit anim 
id. orem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur 
adipisicing mollit anim id. orem ipsum dolor 
sit amet, consectetur adipisicing elit.

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, 
consectetur adipisicing elit sed 
do eiusmod.

TEMPOR UDINAT
Labore et dolore magna aliq ua. 
Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis 
nostrud exercitation.

TEMPOR UDINAT
Labore et dolore magna aliq ua. 
Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis 
nostrud exercitation.

TEMPOR UDINAT
Labore et dolore magna aliq ua. 
Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis 
nostrud exercitation.
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MAIN TOPIC | by John Doe

By John Doe

Arem ipsum dolor sit 
amet proident dignis.

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet.31/09

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet.31/09

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet.31/09

Tempor incididunt ut labore et dolore magna 
aliqua. Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis nostrud 
exercitation ullamco laboris nisi ut aliquip 
ex ea commodo consequat. Duis aute irure 
dolor in reprehenderit in voluptate Excepteur 
sint occaecat cupidatat non proident, sunt in 
culpa qui officia deserunt mollit anim id est 
laborum. Donec elementum ligula eu sapien 
consequat eleifend. Donec nec dolor erat, 
condimentum sagittis sem. Praesent porttitor 
porttitor risus, dapibus rutrum ipsum gravida 
et. Integer lectus nisi, facilisis sit amet 
eleifend nec, pharetra ut augue. 

Integer quam nunc, consequat nec egestas 
ac, volutpat ac nisi. Sed consectetur dignissim 
dignissim. Donec pretium est sit amet ipsum 
fringilla feugiat. consectetur adipisicing elit, 
sed do eiusmod tempor incididunt ut labore 
et dolore magna aliqua. Ut enim ad minim 
veniam, quis nostrud exercitation ullamco 
laboris nisi ut aliquip ex ea commodo 
consequat.

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, 
consectetur adipisicing elit sed 
do eiusmod.

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, 
consectetur adipisicing elit, 

sed do eiusmod tempor 
incididunt ut labore et 

dolore magna.

Grow Your 
Business

Grow Your 
Business

Tempor incididunt ut labore et dolore 
magna aliqua. Ut enim ad minim veniam, 
quis nostrud exercitation Tempor 
incididunt ut labore et dolore magna 
aliqua. Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis 
nostrud exercitation ullamco laboris nisi 
ut aliquip ex ea commodo consequat. 
Duis aute irure dolor in reprehenderit 
in voluptate Excepteur sint occaecat 
cupidatat non proident, sunt in culpa 
qui officia deserunt mollit anim id est 

laborum. Donec 
elementum ligula 
eu sapien consequat 
eleifend. Donec 
nec dolor erat, 
condimentum sagittis 
sem. Praesent 
porttitor porttitor risus, dapibus rutrum 
ipsum gravida et. Integer lectus nisi, 
facilisis sit amet eleifend nec, pharetra ut 
augue. 

Donec elementum ligula eu sapien 
consequat eleifend. Donec nec dolor 
erat, condimentum sagittis sem. Praesent 
porttitor porttitor risus, dapibus rutrum 
ipsum gravida et. Integer lectus nisi, 
facilisis sit amet eleifend nec, pharetra ut 
augue. 


